
Welcome back, from all of the staff at Clee Hill Community Academy, and for all of our new starters – welcome
to our school! It has been wonderful to see all of the children coming through the gate as the new school year
begins looking so smart. Thank you, as ever, for your efforts in ensuring that the children are smart and in full
school uniform and black footwear. Please make sure that new school uniforms are labelled so that they can be
matched up to pupils easily. New reception pupils were introduced to the school in assembly on Wednesday and
they have settled well into Class One. Older pupils have already been ‘spotted’ playing with them at breaktimes

and showing them around the school.
With a heat wave at the start of the new school year (after very mixed weather throughout the summer

holidays) we are aware of the importance of keeping the children cool and well hydrated. Our sun policy (see the
school website) encourages sun cream to be applied (ideally at home before school) and requests that the

children wear sun hats and take shade breaks. Children should also bring water into school (no squash please) in
bottles which can be refilled during the school day. Summer uniforms are acceptable in the autumn term when
the weather is appropriate for this. There are lots of school uniform items in our Swap Shop to look through –
please leave a small donation in the office or transfer via the QR code on the shed. All proceeds go to the PTA

to support the children.
We are so lucky to have such a fabulous PTA and to be so supported by our local community, and for myself – as
headteacher- I am always so proud when I hear parents/ carers/ members of the community praising our school.

We are fortunate to be part of such a wonderful Clee Hill Community Academy family. Over the summer
holidays, Specialist Foundations (kindly supported by Hylton Smith – our chair of governors) have been busy

creating a disabled access around the back of the school and families from the PTA have laid stone down so that
our “Mini Clee Hill Village” will be accessible over winter. A huge thank you to Matt, Robbie, Sid and Rhys for all

of your time given over summer. Also, a huge thank you to Midland Quarry Products who provided the stone -
free of charge.

After a busy summer holidays, it’s now time to settle the children back into a school routine. As a parent/ carer,
the most important thing that you can do to support your child to is to set aside time to hear them read.  For
parents who are new to the school, children are expected to read at home at least 5 times a week, for older

children this will be for 20-30 minutes a day. Every child has a home school diary for parents to sign. There will
be lots of exciting reading opportunities in school this term and we are looking forward to seeing lots of pupils
enjoying the reading realm, book barrow and school library for children who enjoy reading at break and lunch

times. There are also a range of clubs and enrichment opportunities available to pupils at lunchtimes and after
school – more details can be found on the school website.

 Please look through the ‘dates for the diary’ and look for events which are coming up this term.  It looks like it
will be jam-packed, as usual, with lots of fun activities.

If you have any questions or worries, no matter how small, just drop me a dojo, or have a chat with me on the
gate. Thank you.

Ceri Little
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Thank you everyone for bearing with us this week with
Arbor. After a few teething issues, most parents and
carers are now on the app and able to order a school
dinner. If your child is a packed lunch, please just
complete ‘packed lunch’. Please note: there are no school
packed lunches unless the class go on a school trip and
your child’s class teacher will support you with booking
these.

This week, families should have received a
healthcare pan to complete for child who have known

allergies or asthma. If your child’s circumstances
have changed, or if you are new to our school and

require a form to update our medical records, please
contact the school office. Parents and carers are

responsible for ensuring that all medicine/ inhalers
etc are in date and in school. Please contact class

teachers if you are unsure if your child’s medicine/
inhaler was taken home at the end of term or is still

in school to check the expiry dates.
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Poppy Display

A huge thank you for all of the knitted and crocheted poppies handed in so far. You
still have until half term to bring these in so please spread the word. Next week, we

will be sending home some felt for the children to create a poppy for the display.
This is not a competition so please feel free to support your child with their creation.

The poppy display will be hung on the fence outside of the Three Crosses over half
term all ready for our Remembrance Service on the 11th November. Thank you to all

of the volunteers who helped to attach the poppies on Wednesday night. Our next
session to attach poppies is on Wednesday 27th September, 7pm at the school.

Currently, school dinners are £2.50 per meal. However, we have been asked to give notice that prices
will increase from after October half term to £2.60 per meal.

We are aware that this may put additional pressures on families – please speak to Mrs Little if you need
any support in feeding your family. All universal free school meals (Year R, Year 1 and Year 2 continue to
be fully subsided. If you think that you may be eligible for free school meals, please apply via the
Shropshire link or type Shropshire Free School Meals into your search engine.

https://next.shropshire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/free-school-meals/

In addition to Early Help groups in Cleobury, Burford are now also offering sessions for parents.
Please visit our school website, to find out more about Early Help in your local area.

https://chcacademy.co.uk/safeguarding/safeguarding

A huge thank you to Matt, Robbie, Sid, Rhys and the PTA for flatting an area of the school field and
adding hard core so that our play sheds can be used all weather, throughout the year. It looks amazing!
The children really enjoy playing in our role play areas. If anyone has any role play equipment which they
are happy to donate to the school then we would be very grateful, particularly play food, play kitchen,
play tools etc.

Also, a thank you to Hylton Smith and Specialist Foundations, for creating a pathway around the school
with disabled access. It looks fabulous and this means that ALL children can confidently access our
school site.

Congratulations to our Anti Bullying Ambassadors (ABAs) and our AB committee
for all of the hard work completed on antibullying in 2023. The Antibullying

alliance has recognised all of the work completed at Clee Hill and awarded us the
Bronze achievement award. We will be continuing to work hard on supporting the

ABAs in 2024 to continue to be United Against Bullying.

The Antibullying Team who train our Anti bullying ambassadors in Year 5 and 6 are
running an art competition to ‘Design an Alien’! Details will be sent home with the
children on Friday



Class 1
Praise Certificates: Ella, Isabella, Xena

Class 2
Praise Certificates: Effy, Marley, AElfwynn
Writing Rocket: Aurora
Reading Rockstar: Xander

Class 3
Praise Certificates: Chase, Stanley, Oli
Writing Rocket: Skylar
Marvellous Mathematician: Reed

Class 4
Praise Certificates: Bobby M, Bobby C, Heidi
Writing Rocket: Emma
Marvellous Mathematician: Jayden
Handwriting: Fred

Class 5
Praise Certificates: Riley B, Talia, Paige, Kyle
Reading Rockstar: Archie E
Marvellous Mathematician: Jack H
Handwriting: James

Hall of FameHall of Fame

TTR Summer Battle: 
Emma, Misha, Ivanka, Tilly, Bobby C, Heidi, Izzy, Lily



Dates for Diary 23-24Dates for Diary 23-24














